April 28,2020, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. The meeting was held by Zoom video
meetings, due to the Coronavirus. Notice of the meeting, instructions to participate, phone
number and password were posted at the Township and listed on the answering machine.
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Chris Bisbee.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as
items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present in the meeting.
Renee Wagner reported that Mark Corey had started the permit work for Wilson Road
bridge over Darrow Brook.
Road inspection was scheduled for 8:00 a.m., May 9".
Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2020-8 removing the 10-ton weight limit
from all Township roads. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
The Employee work schedule was currently two on and two off, switching weekly. There
was discussion of when to bring the full crew back. Governor Wolf had released
construction to resume May 1*. Staggering start times, punching in, one man per vehicle,
sanitizing and social distancing were discussed.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to bring back the crew effective May 4". Sal Fedele seconded.
Motion carried unanimously.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to accept the low bid for aggregates, from Girts Sand &
Gravel, in the contract amount of $ 41,400.00, as bid in the Erie Area Council of
Governments bid. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to accept the low bid for Full Depth Reclamation of Rohl
Road, from Keystone Stabilization, in the contract amount of $ 71,258.00, as bid in the Erie
Area Council of Governments bid. The contract includes a chemical cure coat instead of a
prime seal coat, which meets the PennDOT specifications of the bid. Steve Rathmann
seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Chris Bisbee stated that the roads were not in bad shape. Brining of the roads was discussed.
Chris Bisbee is to contact the driver to go over coverage of the roads.
Nothing to report regarding Recycling.
Nothing to report regarding Recreation.
Clean Up Days were postponed indefinitely.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adopt Resolution 2020-9, eliminating the 10% penalty on
Real Estate taxes for the remainder of 2020. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried
unanimously.
No final public comment.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried
unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



